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Congratulations to first 
Certificants in 
Family Medicine 

The Chief Examiner of the Board of Examiners - Dr. J. B. Corley of Calgary, 
Alberta, has released the results of the recent examination in family medicine, 
conducted by the College of Family Physicians of Canada. Thirteen candidates 
sat the examination - seven residency eligible candidates and six practice eligible 
candidates. All were successful in passing the examination, with the exception of 
one residency eligible candidate. Congratulations are extended to the following 
first "Certificants in Family Medicine". 
• Dr. H. H. Black, Calgary, Alberta 
• Dr. D. C. Brown, Halifax, N.S. 
• Dr. B. K. E. Hennen, Henderson General Hospital, Hamilton, Ont. 
• Dr. P. D. Hopkins, Weston, Ont. 
• Dr. P. Houle, Trois-Rivieres, P.Q. 
• Dr. J. P. Newell, St. Joseph's Hospital, London, Ont. 
• Dr. E. S. O'Dochartaigh, Henderson Hospi tal, Hamilton, Ont. 
• Dr. D. E. Patten, Ottawa Civic Hospital, Ottawa, Ont. 
• Dr. M. Semkuley, Calgary General Hospital, Calgary, Alta. 
• Dr. G. N. Stewart, Kelowna, B.C. 
• Dr. I. Vinger, Henderson Hospital, Hamilton, Ont. 
• Dr. W.W. Weston, Tavistock, Ont. 
A convocation exercise will be conducted at the time of the 13th annual scientific 
assembly of the College, to be held in Toronto, 29 September - 2 October 19G9. 
The certificates will be issued at that time. 

Professional Training 
Grant continued 

In a recent communication received from Dr. J. Crawford - Deputy Minister of 
National Hea lth, we are informed that the professional training grant in the 
amount of $15,000 made available to the College in recent years, to assist in the 
promotion of selected College activities, will be continued for the fiscal year 
J 969 / 70. Specifically, this assistance is provided: to promote research into com­
munity needs for health services; to assist in the preparation of undergraduate 
training programs in family practice; to further develop advanced or graduate 
training for family practice. and to assist in the preparation of cr iteria for ap­
proval of facilities to be used in training programs for family practice. 

Advance Registration 
for 13th Annual 
Scientific Assembly 

A preliminary program together with a n advance registration card for the use of 
those persons attending the 13th annual scientific assembly, have been mailed 
to each member of the College. AcldiLional registration and housing cards are 
contained in this issue of the Canadian Family Physician. Those planning to 
attend the assembly are urged to assist the various committees responsible for 
arrangements, by registering early. 

Applications 
Invited for 
C. M. Hincks Scholarship 
in Psychiatry 

Applications are again being invited for the C. M. Hincks Scholarship in Psy­
chiatry. This award in the amount of $1 ,000 is available to a selected member 
of the College to help defray expenses incurred in attending a one month course 
in psychiatry orientated to family practice. The award is made from the "C. M. 
Hincks Scholarship Fund", established as a tribute to D r. C. M. Hincks - the 
founder and first secretary of the Canadian Mental H ealth Association. Requests 
for application forms should be submitted to the Executive Director, College of 
Family Physicians of Canada, 1941 Leslie St., Don ,vrills, Ontario. 
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